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Error Message for Out of State SID 
 
When running an FQ query (State Full Record) and you receive the following error.   
 
ALL III PARTICIPANTS MUST UTILIZE THE INTERSTATE IDENTIFICATION INDEX 
SYSTEM FOR RECORD REQUESTS FROM THE STATE OF ______. 
 
FQ is an NLETS Query, you must run a QR query (CHRI Rap sheet) which is an III Query.  You 
MUST use the FBI/UCN number in the query.  
 

  
 
NLETS inquiries are used to retrieve criminal history records that are not presently available on 
NCIC's III (Triple I) system.  They should never be used as a substitute for the Triple I system, but 
rather as a secondary inquiry after the user has:  

• Inquired on the Triple I system and received a no record; or  
• Received a record but feels that there may be additional data on the state file. 

 
If you have any questions or need help, please contact the ISP Help Desk 
ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov or at 866/LEADS-00 (866/532-3700). 
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